 Clackamas River Water PRoviders

MEETING MINUTES 
August 4, 2021
Meeting Via Zoom
Attendance:

Todd Heidgerken Clackamas River Water
Rob Cummings, Clackamas River Water

Tracy Triplett, Clackamas River Water

Bret Bienerth, City of Lake Oswego

Erica Rooney, City of Lake Oswego

Kevin McCaleb, City of Lake Oswego

Sarah Jo Chaplen, Oak Lodge Water Services
Brian Rager, City of Tigard
Jennifer Joe, City of Tigard

Wade Hathhorn, Sunrise Water Authority

Wyatt Parno, South Fork Water Board

Chris Lewis, City of Estacada

Brian Monnin, City of Oregon City

Matt Kaatz, City of West Linn

Kim Swan, Clackamas River Water Providers

Christine Hollenbeck, Clackamas River Water Providers

Lindsay Smith, PGE

Nick Ackerman, PGE

Andrew Swanson, Water Environment Services

Joanna Lewis, Geosyntec

Scott Duren, WSC
Agenda
Approval of Minutes 
Public Comments

CRWP Member Discussion
    Summer Water Supply
    Basin Communication
Program Updates

Roundtable Sharing

Approval of June CRWP Meeting Notes
Todd asked if there was a motion to approve the June minutes.  
Sarah Jo made a motion to approve the minutes, Bret Bienerth seconded the motion.   The minutes were approved unanimously via voice vote. 
Public Comment

None

CRWP Member Discussion 

Summer Water Supply - Kim said that there two items up for discussion, the Fish on the Run campaign, and the Stored Water Agreement.  Christine provided an overview of the Fish on the Run. Irrigation Done! campaign and the supporting Pamplin media buy.  It was agreed that the CRWP campaign webpage would go live Wednesday, August 11th a few days before the Pamplin media purchase which starts August 16th and will go through October 1st.  There is also the need to clarify that not all conservation resources highlighted by the campaign are available to all members. CRWP members will receive information to support the campaign from Christine next week. 
The group had a discussion with PGE staff regarding possible releases from Timothy Lake later this summer.  PGE is still dealing with post fire impacts on the Oak Grove Fork which complicates things.  It was agreed that before any decision could be made regarding the timing or amount of water released that a discussion with ODFW needed to happen.  Kim will set up this meeting. 
Basin Communication – Kim shared a spreadsheet with the group that looked at the different communication groups that she and Christine use to communicate with CRWP members.  She said she was looking for feedback on if these lists should be changed updated.  She said confirming who is on what list will be helpful in determine expectation as well as roles and responsibilities regarding communication flow between CRWP members. Kim will resend the spreadsheet as well as set another Regroup training session for members. In addition, Kim said that a small group of CRWP members has been providing her feedback on the CRWP Cyanotoxin Communication Plan and that this group was meeting Monday, August 9th to talk about next steps. She hopes to have a final draft to share with all CRWP members by the end of the summer.
Program Updates

IGAs – Water Environment Services (WES) and United States Geological Survey (USGS) – Kim told the group that she had been working on two intergovernmental Agreements with WES and USGS.  The IGA WES to provide the CRWP with $10,000/year toward watershed efforts has been signed and is good through 2025.  The Joint Funding Agreement with USGS for the three USGS Gauges on the Clackamas (Carter Bridge, Estacada, and Oregon City) has been renewed and is good through 2026.  

DWSP Grant – Kim told the group that she has applied for a State Revolving Fund Drinking Water Source Protection grant this past spring and was notified by the Oregon Health Authority in June that the grant application was accepted.  She is now waiting to hear from Business Oregon regarding the grant contract.  The purpose of the grant is to work with We Love Clean Rivers to do additional outreach to our river recreational users regarding drinking water protection. 
Basin Studies – Kim told the group that there were several watershed studies that are currently taking place which the CRWP is engaged in that she wanted everyone to be aware of. The attached meeting memo provides a summary of each of these. 
2022 Calendars – Christine told the group that the 2022 calendars were done and that she would start distributing them to schools and CRWP members in October. 
Meetings in person? – The group decided for now to continue meeting via zoom but would continue to check in about meeting in person later this fall/winter. 
PNW Section Tacoma Conference Sessions – Kim said that she has been contacted by several people regarding participating in session regarding resiliency and emergency preparedness and response around the following topics:   Wildfires and Ice Storms (Clackamas), Chlorine Supply Shortage, and Wildfire impacts on water distribution systems.  Abstracts were submitted by Scott Duren for the fire and ice session, and Jude Grounds for the Chlorine shortage.  CRW and OLWS have agreed to participate, and LO/Tigard submitted their own abstract regarding the ice storm and power.  Kim said she would be working with Scott and Jude on putting together panels or speakers for these talks and would be circle back with CRWP members later this fall. 
Roundtable Sharing

SFWB – Wyatt said their plant is currently operating a full capacity and that work on the new Chemical Feed Building is getting closer.

Sunrise – Wade said that things were busy over there and that they are working on their new building as well as a study regarding alternative power supplies.

Tigard – Brian said that they are still looking for someone to replace John Goodrich’s position.

Oak Lodge – Sarah Jo said they were trying to address additional supply chain issues for polymer and water meters.

Lake Oswego – Bret said they were dealing with chemical supply issues as well.  They are also doing an alternative power supply study.

Oregon City – Brian said that they were receiving lots of taste and odor calls (West Linn, CRW and Sunrise have also been getting calls).

CRW – Todd said that they had just completed the Water Treatment Facility Plan and the Hazard Mitigation Plan, and that they were currently in the process of updating their Water Management and Conservation Plan which will be looking at different triggers for curtailment. 

Topics for future CRWP meetings
· How to deal with replacing staff that have retired or left?

· Supply chain issues (chemicals, water meters) joint purchasing/storage options?

Next CRWP meeting is scheduled for Wednesday October 6, 2021 from 9am – 11am via Zoom. 
